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1. Will the County provide the last 12 months of volume of the number of events, violations, 
and resulting issued citations on the program? Will the County please provide the 
current payment rate on the existing program? 

 
Answer:  The current contract lease amount per camera is $4,250. The events metrics are below.  

From January 1, 2023, to March 6, 2024 
 
Violations Reviewed -         58,680 
Violations Approved -         50,762 
Violations Rejected -           7,918 
 

2. If the County continues with the current vendor’s equipment, the technology is outdated 
and it allows the incumbent provider to have a significant cost advantage.  Because this is 
a new contract and technology has advanced, will the County require all new 
equipment? 
 

Answer: Part C, Section 3(A) of the proposal requires the replacement of the existing equipment. 
This requirement applies to the incumbent vendor as well as new vendors. 

3. Does the County or the incumbent vendor own the underground infrastructure? If the 
incumbent vendor owns the infrastructure, will the County work to negotiate the cost of 
transitioning the existing underground? 
 

Answer: After reviewing the contract, it says that the current vendor will maintain ownership of all 
equipment related to the RLCP including above and below ground equipment and that they will need 
to remove it unless it is approved by the HCSO and appropriate authorities for them to be relieved of 
their obligation to remove said equipment. The current vendor is responsible for removing the 
equipment at no cost to HCSO. We do not believe that would extend to underground infrastructure.  

4. Per the RFP, questions can be submitted through March 5th. Will the County provide 
answers on a rolling basis? In addition, what is the final date for all questions to be 
answered by the County? In order to allow proper time to incorporate answers to 
questions provided, we respectfully request a 2-week extension to the due date from the 
date of answers to questions. 
 

Answer: Answers will be provided on a rolling basis. The questions will be answered as quickly as 
possible. Typically, questions are answered and posted with others in their original submission 
grouping, however, Answers may be posted outside their original submission grouping depending on 
the importance/impact of the answer and if the time taken to gather other answers will cause a 
significant delay.  
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5. As the current sites for Red Light enforcement in the County are less than 7 lanes, will 
the County please explain the need for this requirement? 
 

Answer: Regarding the requirement listed in Part C, Paragraph 2, while the current sites for cameras 
are less than 7 lanes, the proposed system needs to be capable of covering up to seven lanes in the 
event that the covered intersection locations are expanded in the future. 

 

 

  


